

President Jerry Bunner greeted three guests -- Earl Anderson (his second visit). Bill Hamilton of 1194 S. Faculty Drive, Indpls. IN 46241, and Jim Sanborn of RR1, Box 135, Sheridan. IN 46069. We were glad they came, and hope they come again.

Next.he asked the officers to report. The V-P, Tom Watkins, reported details of the work-party to Oshkosh on 12th.13th & 14th July: the Secretary asked for any additional information for the new Roster: and the Treasurer. Son Dole, told us about the new windsock now in place (thanks to Walt Fritz's agility), the new tractor-mower, the paid utility bill, and the healthy state of our kitty (just over \$1000).

Sad Note

We are sending messages of sympathy to the families of Bob Giles and Marshall Sparks. whose lives ended this April. We will miss both of them very much.

Communications

Letters and catalogues are on the desk, or on the notice board. Paul Foberezny reported over 100 replies from Chapter Presidents, about the 30 year-old Designee Programme. The people involved in this splendid educational resource were much praised, and there seemed to be a unanimous wish to continue, and expand, the programme.

Raffle tickets were distributed for the EAA Piper Hawk. There are plenty more ask Jerry Bunner for them- it is an excellent means of fund-raising, both for the EAA and the Chapter.

Old Business

Please be sure to Check the Oil on the new Tractor-mower, before starting to cut the grass.

We thanked Van Eller & Betty, and Bill Thornberry, who, with the help of a digger, planted some beautiful new trees. They look splendid! Also thanks to Bill for the roof caulking he did.

Another Hangar party is being called, Frank Stewart is still hanging in there -call him. He will put up an outrigger for the door -- 9am Saturday 11th May -- Don Dole. Gene McCullough, Walt Fritz, and Jerry Bunner promised to come.

Hearing about a close-out sale of wind-socks, we agreed to buy three, at \$22.50 each. And Ray Ovelgonne is next on the list for the cleaning up.

Nobody had much to report on projects. Nathan Davis, Designee, reported that the Kokomo projects are progressing well. A KR11, V-Star rotary engine, and two others are almost ready to go.

Buy, Sell or Trade

No-one seemed to want to exchange anything this month! Walt Fritz, however, told us more about the Bakeng Duce which he has now seen. A 2-place.open cockpit project, excellent workmanship, comparatively little further work to complete -- it would be a very good and inexpensive project for an interested person to buy.

President: Jerry Bunner 352-0393 Secretary: Dorothy Thomson 873-2774 Vice President: Tom Watkins 485-6755

inc.

Treasurer: Don Dole 898-9719

Calendar

12th,13th,&14th July, Tom Watkins' work party at Oshkosh.

June 2nd winchester breakfast.

June 7th-9th Anderson Balloon Festival

June 15th-16th Shelbyville AAA

June 29th-30th CAF Airshow at Mt. Comfort

July 20th-21st Dayton Air Fair

July 20th Baer Field open-house, Fort Wayne

JUNE 16th Our own Chapter Fly-In.

Programme

Ray Ovelgonne showed an interesting collection of slides at our April meeting, and I forgot to thank him -- so sorry, Ray, I'm getting so forgetful! - belatedly, thank you very much.

Also, thanks to Nathan Davis for his interesting show at the May meeting. Everyone so enjoys recognising and exclaiming over the old Flying Machines!

Next Meeting

Monday JUNE 3rd 7.30pm. Come and hear Dick Ervin present a programme on surprising aspects of Navy Flying!

respectfully submitted.

Secretary.

Stop News

The Hangar party turned up and did some good work.

The gift from Marshall Sparks has not been forgotten. The Executor has been in touch, and arrangements will be made soon to transport the sandblasting equiptment.

Errata -- Please change the EAA No. for Dan Quinn from 67 to 243315. (How wrong can one get!!) on the Roster.

